
MINUTES 

MONTANA HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
52nd LEGISLATURE - REGULAR SESSION 

COMMITTEE ON HIGHWAYS & TRANSPORTATION 

Call to Order: By CHAIRMAN BARRY STANG, on February 19, 1991, at 
3:00 p.m. 

ROLL CALL 

Members Present: 
Barry "Spook" Stang, Chairman (D) 
Floyd "Bob" Gervais, Vice-Chairman (D) 
Ernest Bergsagel (R) 
Robert Clark (R) 
Jane DeBruycker (D) 
Alvin Ellis, Jr. (R) 
Gary Feland (R) 
Mike Foster (R) 
Patrick Galvin (D) 
Dick Knox (R) 
Don Larson (D) 
Scott McCulloch (D) 
Jim Madison (D) 
Linda Nelson (D) 
Don Steppler (D) 
Howard Toole (D) 
Rolph Tunby (R) 

Staff Present: Valencia Lane, Legislative Council 
Claudia Johnson, Committee Secretary 

Please Note: These are summary minutes. Testimony and 
discussion are paraphrased and condensed. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 680 

Motion: REP. LARSON MOVED HB 680 00 NOT PASS. 

Discussion: Ms. Lane distributed draft copies of the House Joint 
Resolution. EXHIBIT 1 

CHAIRMAN STANG said he talked with the sponsor, REP. LEE, of HB 
680. REP. LEE realized that it probably wasn't a wise thing to 
try to close Highway 35, between Polson and Columbia Falls, to 
truck traffic. REP. LEE proposed that the committee draft a 
resolution that will address some of the problems. The 
resolution is to work cooperatively with the users to develop 
local and regional safety programs to enable the full use of the 
highway for safe transportation. CHAIRMAN STANG said it is too 
late to submit the House Joint Resolution, unless there is a two-
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thirds vote on the floor of the House to suspend the rules, it 
will die. 

REP. LARSON said the problem with the bill and as it was pointed 
out in the last committee hearing, it isn't the truck drivers, 
but the private automobiles that are a hazard to the children. 

REP. TOOLE said he is in favor of the bill. The road is narrow 
and has a lot of curves in it. The are trees right up to the 
edge of the road and this time of year, it has a lot of icy 
patches and is a hazard for any kind of traffic. 

REP. FOSTER called the question. Voice vote was taken. Motion 
CARRIED 16 to 1 with REP. TOOLE voting no. 

Motion/Vote: REP. BERGSAGEL MADE A SUBSTITUTE MOTION THAT HB 680 
BE TABLED. 

Vote: HB 680 BE TABLED. Motion CARRIED unanimously. 

Motion/Vote: REP. MCCULLOCH made the motion to consider the 
House Joint Resolution that was drafted by REP. LEE and Ms. Lane. 

Discussion: REP. FOSTER said it was his understanding that the 
parties involved were willing to work together on this matter, 
and asked if they didn't have this resolution, would they 
actually carry it through. CHAIRMAN STANG said that Dave Galt 
from the Highway Department, assured him that the department 
would be willing to work towards this problem, but they might not 
have the money to build the signs. If they could design the 
signs, and the trucking association and the Wood Products 
Association help pay for the them. 

CHAIRMAN STANG asked Mr. Galt to comment on the building of the 
signs. Mr. Galt said they would be willing to work with the 
truck companies. If the department is responsible for the 
building of the signs, they would like to design the sign and 
message. He said the department thought that 3 signs would be 
sufficient to cover that road at a cost of $13,000. He 
distributed a letter from the department that states their 
position. EXHIBIT 2 He suggested the trucking industry look 
into advertising on billboards, it would be cheaper. 

REP. FOSTER asked Mr. Galt if the trucking industries were 
willing to pay the $13,000 for these signs. Mr. Galt said he had 
spoke with them, and felt they could. 

REP. MCCULLOCH asked what the message would be on the signs. Mr. 
Galt said the signs would read: Highway 35; list the school bus 
hours; and truckers be advised to take alternate route. He said 
the department is nervous about demanding the truckers take an 
alternate route, but do need to make them aware of the school bus 
hours. 
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CHAIRMAN STANG suggested that a letter be written to the Highway 
Patrol from the committee, stating it is a problem in that area 
and ask if maybe they could spend more time patrolling that 
highway. 

REP. NELSON said it was a good idea to have the letter written, 
rather than work on this resolution. 

REP. STEPPLER called the question. Voice vote was taken. Motion 
FAILED wi th REP. TOOLE, REP. TUNBY, REP. MADISON and REP. GALVIN 
voting yes. 

REP. NELSON made a motion to have a letter drafted and sent to 
the Highway Patrol. Question was callE~d. Voice vote was taken. 
Motion CARRIED unanimously. 

HEARING ON HB ~; 57 

Presentation and Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

REP. BOB REAM, House District 54, Missc)ula, said this bill is a 
result of a constituent, Louis Elliott, who was a prisoner of war 
(POW) • He has been buying his own licEmse plate wi th his POW 
number. When he went to renew his license plate that he has been 
purchasing under the disabled veterans statute. He was told he 
could purchase the disabled license plate for $5 or buy the POW 
plate at a regular fee. This bill clarifies in section 1, the 
vehicle owner that meets the criteria in subsection 1 regarding 
prisoner of war criteria and in MCA 61--3-451, which is section 2 
of this bill, must receive the plate provided for in section 1. 

Proponents' Testimony: 

Rich Brown, Administrator, Montana VetE!ranS Affair' s Division, 
said for years, the counties across Montana have allowed for 100% 
service connected disabled veterans, the option of paying fees 
pursuant to title 61-3-451, and if they decided on a different 
license plate, to either pay the additional costs, i.e., an 
addition $25 would secure them a personalized license plate, or 
their option to choose another plate, E!.g., POW or the handicap 
license plate. This procedure has allc)wed 100% service connected 
disabled veterans who wish a personalized license plate to 
utilize the benefit that has been given them under this title. 
Without the requirement of noting their disability to the entire 
state of Montana. The county proCedUrE! allowed 100% service 
connected disabled veterans the recognition as former POWs, 
rather than disable veterans, and allowed those that are 
physically impaired veterans the abili t:y to choose the 
internationally recognized handicap symbol rather than the DV 
plate. For the physically impaired, it: meant if they were able 
to travel to another state or Canada, they did not risk a parking 
ticket with the internationally recognized handicap plate, which 
is not the case with the DV plate. On November 15, 1990, the 
Attorney General's office issued an opinion noting that 100% 
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disable veterans wishing to qualify for the tax exemption that 
the Legislature granted, had no options under the law and must 
take the DV plate or pay full taxes. He has had numerous 
complaints from the veterans, who have just found out this new 
strict opinion when trying to purchase their plates. A request 
has been sent to the Attorney General's office asking to change 
or hold of the opinion has been answered with an regrettable no. 
If Legislacure passes HB 557 inco law, ic will rescore for 
Montana's 100% veterans, the option the counties have given them 
for years. In his professional opinion, it will restore the 
Legislature's original intent if this legislation is passed. He 
said on behalf of the approximately 600, 100% disabled veterans, 
they wished to thank the committee and REP. REAM for their 
consideration on this issue. EXHIBIT 3 He urged the committee 
for passage of HB 557. 

Dick Baumberger, Disabled American-Veterans, stated his strong 
support for HB 557. He said the fiscal note shows there is no 
cost for this request. 

Hal Manson, American Legion of Montana, urged the committee to 
concur on HB 557. 

Walt Wheeling, Big Sky Chapter of POWs, said he was a POW in the 
same prison camp as Louis Elliott. He urged the committee's 
support for HB 557. 

George Poston, United Veterans of Disabled Veterans, said he is 
in favor of HB 557. 

Dean Roberts, Administrator, Motor Vehicle Division, said the 
division concurs on this bill. He said the law was unclear, and 
this bill clarifies it. 

Opponents' Testimony: None 

Questions From Committee Members: None 

Closing by Sponsor: 

REP. REAM urged the committee for passage of HB 557. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 557 

Motion: REP. TUNBY MOVED HB 557 DO PASS. 

Motion/Vote: REP. NELSON called the question. Voice vote was 
taken. 

Vote: DB 557 DO PASS. Motion CARRIED unanimously. 
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HEARING ON HB 736 

Presentation and Opening statement by Sponsor: 

REP. BRUCE MEASURE, House District 6, ICalispell, said this bill 
is an act establishing a local voluntary bicycle fee, and 
appropriating a portion of the gasolinE! license tax proceeds for 
matching recreational pathways. He said $200,000 is already 
appropriated to build the recreational trails. What they want to 
do, is for the communities that wish to participate in the 
planning process for these paths to raise some of the money on 
their own through the voluntary bicyclE! license fees and apply 
for matching funds from the state. 

Proponents' Testimony: 

Stan Watkins, Flathead Area System of ~~rails (FAST), said they 
have been working on this type of legislation. They have found 
through research at the federal government level, and with 
President Bush' new highway bill, that there are a few dollars 
appropriated for this type of thing at the federal level. In 
order to use that money, an extensive s~tudy is done to prove 
their worth, or money from the communities or state level, than 
the federal government will match it. The small amount of money 
raised locally could turn into 3 or 4 times that amount if the 
state and federal government matched the amount raised. This is 
all voluntary and not mandated. The cc)mmunities can set up their 
own programs. There are schools in thE! rural areas on the roads 
and highways and do not have any trailsl or bike paths, and this 
can be done with these funds. 

Rod McNitt, Montana Environmental Information Center, said that 
bicycles are becoming a serious means c)f transportation for a 
number of people around Montana. He said Triple A took a survey 
last year, and most car trips were less, than 3 miles round trip. 
If there was a better bike system, espE!cially around the towns, 
there would be more people riding bicycles. By voting for more 
increased alternative transportation like bikes, a statement 
would be made that there be no increasE!d drilling in the 
wilderness areas, and a lot less need for situations like the 
Persian Gulf. He urged the committee t:o pass HB 736. 

Wayne Kruse, Missoula Bike Club, said t:hey have 300 plus members 
in the bicycle club. He stressed how i.mportant bicycles are 
becoming in the communities and the neE!d for safe trails. He 
urged a do pass for HB 736. 

Linda Lee, Montana Audubon Legislative Fund, said that funding 
for recreation pathways is something every state should be 
considering if they already haven't. EaBIBIT 4 

Opponents' Testimony: 

Bill Salisbury, Department of Highways, said his opposition is 
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mostly technical. Diversion of highway funds need a 3/5 majority 
vote in the House and Senate to pull the money out for non­
highway funds. The highway trust fund is spending $20 to $25 
million more per year than what they are bringing in. He said 
some action will have to be taken in the 1993 Legislature to deal 
with this issue once the Federal Surface Transportation Act is 
decided. The department already programs $200,000 per year for 
sidewalks and bikepachs throughouc the scace on chere various 
projects. He said the department has plans for the next 5 years 
to spend approximately $1 million on sidewalks and bikepaths. 

Questions From Committee Members: 

CHAIRMAN STANG said he carried HB 99, which deals with the 
extending of the shoulders to be used for riders on the highways. 
In the testimony on that bill in the Senate, a group called Bike 
Centennial, wanted the requirement taken out of the bill that 
required the bicyclist to use bike paths adjacent to roadways, 
because 78% to 80% of the accidents that occur with bicyclist, 
happen on the bike paths. Why is there a need for more paths if 
the bicyclists do not want to use them. Mr. Kruse said they are 
looking at bicycle paths that are not adjacent to the highways or 
roads. 

CHAIRMAN STANG asked Mr. McNitt the same question. Mr. McNitt 
said that the bill is broad enough that it will allow for the 
development of safe routes, and that is what the Bike Centennial 
group was talking about. They want money put forward to develop 
the routes that are actually a part of the road. Places in 
California and Seattle have specific lanes designated for bikes 
that are well marked and have signs. This bill would allow for 
that broader interpretation of bikepaths to include safe routes 
as well. 

CHAIRMAN STANG asked REP. MEASURE if it was his intention with 
this bill to not build bikepaths next to highways and build these 
trails that are away from the roads, or will this bill allow them 
to build the paths next to the highways. REP. MEASURE said it is 
his preference to build the paths off the highway, because the 
group he is involved with wants to build a path off of an 
abandoned rail line. The bill does not determine one way or 
another whether it be adjacent to an existing highway or a safe 
route. He thought it would something for the local communities 
to decide. 

CHAIRMAN STANG said the committee had a bill for the four­
wheelers, and because they have gas tax, the committee agreed 
they were entitled to used the paths. For every $1 or $10,000 
that is taken out of the RIT, how much does it cost the state in 
federal funding and bonding. Mr. Salisbury said approximately $4 
for every $1. The department matches about a 4:1 ratio. Every 
$10,000 the department doesn't have to match federal funds would 
mean $40,000 in federal funds. He said the bonding program is 
already completed, the only requirements he knew of was the 
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department is required to maintain 2t times their coverage, which 
means they have to have a revenue string 2t times larger than 
what the outstanding payment for the b::mds are. He didn't think 
this would effect that ability. The bonds always have first 
priority on the paying of highway revenues. 

Closing by Sponsor: 

REP. MEASURE said the Highway Department has been very responsive 
in dealing with his group. One of the federal funding 
mechanisms, allows for certain percentages to be used for highway 
adjacent bikepaths. He said this bill could solve interurban 
transportation problems. If the Highway Department were to 
participate outside of their highways boundaries, it would solve 
some of the congestion problems. 

HEARING ON HB 867 

Presentation and Opening Statement by :Sponsor: 

REP. BOB GILBERT, House District 22, Sidney, said this is an act 
to grant the Public Services Commission (PSC) regulatory service 
over all roads in the state. He said this bill is changing, it 
doesn't do what he wanted. An amendment was drafted that 
corrects it. EXHIBIT 5 In most states, the PSC has regulatory 
authority over regulated motor carriers on all roads in the 
state. If a person is a regulated mob:::>r carrier hauling 
commercial or private commodities, is regulated on all roads, 
i.e., county. Montana only has this authority for public roads. 
If there is economic regulation, than the PSC should have the 
authority to follow that on all roads. 

Proponents' Testimony: 

Curt Laingen, Montana Motor carrier's ,~sociation, said he is in 
support of HB 867. 

Opponents' Testimony: None 

Questions From Committee Members: 

REP. LARSON asked REP. GILBERT to expound on the private roads 
he wants regulated. REP. GILBERT said it would effect all roads 
only for regulated commodities, i.e., iagricultural, sand and 
gravel are not regulated commodities. 

REP. FOSTER asked Dave Burchett from the PSC what their feelings 
were on this. Mr. Burchett said the c(:>mmission does not have an 
official opinion. 

Closing by Sponsor: 

REP. GILBERT thanked the committee for a good hearing, and urged 
their support on HB 867. 
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BEARING ON HB 570 

Presentation and Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

REP. JIM RICE, House District 43, East Helena, is an act to 
revise various driver licensing statutes. Sections 1 and 3 of 
the bill authorizes the Department of Justice to do an 
investigation upon receiving a complaint about someone1s ability 
to drive. When someone receives a complaint about a person who 
is an unsafe driver, they are forced to issue that person a 
notice and demand a re-examination to re-take the driver's test. 
It can be traumatic for most people, and this bill ask for the 
opportunity to see if they can make a determination without the 
necessity of sending a notice and demanding the person come to 
the driver's station. Section 2 re-clarifies the liability 
statute in response to a Montana Supreme Court statute in regard 
to minors who are issued driver's licenses. Section 4 addresses 
the departments procedures in regards to convictions of people 
that are from out-of-state. 

Proponents' Testimony: 

Peter Funk, Attorney General's Office, said the four bills that 
REP. RICE has before the committee today are clean-up bills in 
four separate areas of the department. This bill deals 
specifically to the issuance of driver's license. Sections 1 and 
3 allows people, i.e., Doctors, to write notes to the department 
when there is a concern about someone's driving ability based on 
their physical condition. The department does not want to be 
limited to giving these people a driving examination, e.g., a 
seizure disorder that is controlled by medication. The statute 
as currently written when medical information is received about 
someone, a card is sent that asks that person to corne in for a 
driving test. Most of the time more information is needed from 
the Doctor and not give a driving test. The two sections allows 
the department the ability to either give the driver's 
examination or acquire more information from the Doctor. Section 
2 addresses the process by which an adult consents to the 
licensing of a minor in the state. A teenager cannot receive a 
driver's license without the consent of an adult. The current 
statute says "to any adult who signs the driver's license", is 
liable if that teenage driver gets into any trouble. There isn't 
any anticipation in the existing statute for divorces with joint 
custody. With divorce rates reaching 50% in this society, the 
department is dealing with divorced parents that have joint 
custody. A signature is required of both parents, and when 
there is a case of joint custody it creates a problem. He said 
divorced parents should not be forced to deal with an issue like 
this. This bill identifies an adult who is financially 
responsible for that teenagers behavior. The signature of one 
parent is required or whomever has legal custody. On page 3, the 
language conforms to a 4 year old Montana Supreme Court case. It 
states that whenever a minor is involve in an automobile accident 
and liability insurance is in effect, the people that signed that 
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minor's application for a driver's license will never be held 
reliable. By inserting the language in subsection 2, lines 9 
through 12, and deleting the language in s~bsection 3, it will do 
2 things: 1) included the liability shield; and 2) let the 
department know when they could accept the signature of one 
parent as opposed to both parents. ThE~ language in section 4 
states that when an out-of-state residE~nce commits a traffic 
offense in Montana, and the department receives a report from the 
sentencing court, this bill will allow the department to send a 
copy of that report to the non-residence home state. The 
offenders would still go before the local Justice of the Peace, 
etc. to receive their sentences. When that report of conviction 
arrives at the department, instead of suspending a persons 
privilege to drive, let the state of re!sidence do the sentencing. 

Rich Brown, Administrator, Montana Vete!ran's Affairs Division, 
said he supports HB 570. The division is finding it difficult 
under current law to get the signature of both parents when one 
of the parents is in Saudi Arabia or Iraq. 

Opponents' Testimony: None 

Questions From Committee Members: 

REP. ELLIS asked if the department also receive reports of blood 
levels of drugs. Mr. Funk said he has never seen that situation. 
There is a statutory provision which states in terms of driver's 
license being denied to someone that is an habitual drug addict. 

CHAIRMAN STANG asked if a report is received from a Doctor to 
revoke the license of a senior citizen, can the license be 
automatically be taken away or can that: person petition to make 
the department give them a test. Mr. E~nk said a letter is 
written to ask that person to either submit to a driver's 
examination or if the condition was reported as a medical 
situation, than they would ask that person to submit a Doctor's 
statement. If they do not provide this, information in a 30 day 
period they will be informed that their' license will be 
suspended. CHAIRMAN STANG asked what t.he current law is for the 
parent who is liable for their child versus what this bill will 
do. Mr. Funk said he didn't think ther'e was any difference. All 
this bill does is recognize that only one person needs to sign 
instead of two. If there is only one signature on the 
application, that person will be responsible, if there are two 
signatures, they would both be responsible. The statute does not 
say parent, it says the person signing the application is 
responsible. 

REP. STEPPLER wanted to know what happe:ned to patient/Doctor 
confidentiality, without the patient's consent, can the Doctor 
report this. Mr. Funk said an argument could be made with the 
statutory provision to create some kind of an exception. He said 
they do not receive a large amount of these requests, but the 
ones they have received are detrimental enough that the Doctor 

HI021991.HMI 



HOUSE HIGHWAYS & TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE 
February 19, 1991 

Page 10 of 17 

felt it needed to be done. REP. STEPPLER said once the reports 
are in the department and in the computer, would those reports be 
available to all who access those records. Mr. Funk that is not 
the case here. There is a listing in the statute about what 
constitutes a driving record. It is a different sort of 
identifying information that is actually included on the driver's 
license, records of convictions, and suspension actions. 

Closing by Sponsor: 

REP. RICE wanted to clarify a couple of points on 
confidentiality: 1) there is a statute on the books now that is 
not included in the bill that states when a Doctor diagnosis's a 
condition that would impair a person to safely operate a motor 
vehicle, he can voluntarily report for that person. He said 
there is a section that gives the Doctor immunity from liability 
for reporting that information, except as the statute states for 
damages occasion by gross negligence. The report is encouraged 
under state law, but is not mandatory under state law. He said 
it would be fine with the department for the committee to define 
where they want the liability to fall for the teenager drivers. 

HEARING ON HE 571 

Presentation and Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

REP. JIM RICE, House District 43, East Helena, said this bill 
addresses the habitual traffic offender portion of the Motor 
Vehicle Law. Sections 1 and 2 are technical changes and does not 
change the law. The main part is section 3, which increases the 
administrative penalty for operating a motor vehicle while a 
person's license are suspended, i.e., declares a person as a 
habitual traffic offender. Administratively, the only thing that 
can happen now, is another 2 points are added to the cumulative 
total. This allows the penalty for a revoked license to be 
extended for an addition 1 year. 

Proponents' Testimony: 

Peter Funk, Attorney General's Office, said this bill is designed 
to deal with the habitual traffic offenders. These are people 
that accumulate statutory definition points, which is 30 
conviction points in a 36 month period, i.e., 3 DUI's, 10 points 
a piece. A lot of speeding tickets at 2 and 3 points will do it. 
This bill is a cleanup of a few minor changes in the existing 
statutes. In sections 1 and 2, it states that the statutory 
provision allows for this person to go through a driver's 
improvement program, and than issued a probationary license 
pending the completion of their original period of suspension. 
In the habitual traffic offender context, the existing language 
says these peoples license will be revoked for 3 years. In 
section 2 is the language that states, may not be issued a 
license to operate a motor vehicle in this state until a period 
of 3 years has passed. These statutory provisions are 
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inconsistent. In one provision, if a person has been revoked for 
3 years, and sits out 12 months of thai: 3 years, that person can 
apply for the program. If they attend regularly and complete the 
program they will receive a probationary license. This bill is 
to create a recognition with the court system in the state that 
these people upon completion of the program can receive a 
probationary license. If the court doesn't want a person to have 
a license at all in that three years, it has to be in the court 
order. Section 3 makes punishment consistent. There is a 
statute in the Motor Vehicle code which currently says if any 
person's license is suspended or revokE~d and they are caught 
driving the Motor Vehicle Division can add on a life period of 
suspension or renewal. If a person is an habitual traffic 
offender, and is caught driving while being an habitual traffic 
offender, there is no existing languagE~ that states the 
revocation period should be extended. Section 4 is the repeal of 
the bill. This particular statutory section dates from a time 
when the lower courts of Montana did not have jurisdiction over 
high misdemeanors. The department has been asked three times to 
write an Attorney General's opinion on what this section of the 
law means. He said after the courts were given high misdemeanor 
jurisdiction in 1985 or 1987, this section of the law does not 
mean anything anymore. He said in his personal opinion that this 
section is the most incomprehensible sE!ctions of Montana law that 
he has ever seen. He has a draft on the Attorney General's 
opinion that is waiting to be released that basically states that 
everyone should ignore this statute. 

Opponents' Testimony: None 

Questions From Committee Members: 

REP. TOOLE asked Mr. Funk what is in 61-2-302 that is cross­
referenced. Mr. Funk said that statute! creates the driver 
improvement program The program allows> to give the habitual 
drivers a break. 

Closing by Sponsor: 

REP. RICE thanked the committee for a grood hearing and urged 
their support for HB 571. 

HEARING ON HB 5072 

Presentation and Opening statement by Sponsor: 

REP. JIM RICE, House District 43, East Helena, said this bill 
changes the commercial motor vehicle operation licensing statutes 
to do such things as to allow lifetime suspension of a commercial 
operator's license, and reduces the blood alcohol content from 
.04% down to any amount of blood alcohol. He said the committee 
does not have a choice, but to approve passage of this bill, 
because it is a federal requirement. He distributed information 
from the federal government regarding an audit on Montana's Motor 
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Vehicle Program. EXHIBIT 6. The letter states that Montana law 
is inefficient and does not meet federal guidelines. t If Montana 
does not comply with this federal law by April 1992, Ithey will 
lose 5% of the federal highway funds, and 10% in each succeeding 
year of the total federal highway funds. 

Proponents' Testimony: 

Peter Funk, Attorney General's Office, distributed information. 
EXHIBIT 7 and 8. Exhibit 7 shows the penalty of non-compliance 
of federal law in the wit:b..holding of federal highway :funds. 
Exhibit 8 is a set of amendments to the bill as drafted. The 
department had problems with the bill because it was ;drafted in 
Missoula instead of Helena. The amendments do not change much, 
some time periods, etc. I 
curt Laingen, Montana Motor Carrier's Association, said he 
strongly supports HB 572. 

Roger Tippy, Wine and Beer Wholesale Association, said the bill 
needs to be supported for the federal reasons. Severe and 
restrictive measures are in the federal penalty. EXHIBIT 9 Mr. 
Tippy requested a clarifying amendment. On page 5, line 16, 
states that the commercial vehicle operator while operating a 
motor vehicle, this is not stated in SUbsection 2. He wants to 
add after "body" and insert "while operating commercial motor 
vehicle". 

opponents' Testimonv: None 

Questions From Committee Members: None 

Closing by Sponsor: 

RE~. RICE said he did not have an objection to the amendment 
offered by Mr. Tippy. He urged the committee to support HB 572. 

HEARING ON HB 573 

Presentation and opening statement by Sponsor: 

REP. JIM RICE, House District 43, East Helena, said he is going 
to let Peter Funk explain the bill and what it does. 

Proponents' Testimony: 

Peter Funk, Attorney General's Office, said this bill was before 
the committee last session, but it did not pass. There is a 
definition of conviction in the Motor Vehicle Code, that is 
completely unique in defining the phrase. The language in the 
bill that needs to be deleted is the term "conviction shall mean 
a final conviction". He said there is so much legal time is 
spent wrangling over what the meaning is of "final conviction". 
In one instance, it can mean when the Supreme Court is through 
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with a case, i.e., when someone receives a speeding ticket, it 
cannot be counted for points until it has been appealed to the 
Supreme Court, which is the final resolution of the case. What 
is willing to be conceded before the defense bar, is when someone 
in this state receives a deferred sentence, it is impossible for 
the attorneys to argue that the person has been "convicted". 
Most people that kill someone in a motor vehicle are charged with 
negligent vehicular homicide. Most people in this situation are 
first time offenders before the capital justice system. Because 
of this, when someone pleads guilty, there is a deferred 
imposition of sentence. This leaves the departmenc to keep track 
of all minor traffic offenders, and when someone is guilty of 
negligent vehicular homicide and receives a deferred sentence, it 
cannot be counted unless it goes to the Supreme Court. He gave 
an instance of a woman from California who had an immediate 
family member killed in Montana in Lake County by a drunk driver. 
With the current language, the drunk driver does not have any 
record in the agency. There is no notation in this person's 
driving record that states that this happened because of the 
phrase "final conviction". This bill will change that to be able 
to count those offenses when someone receives a deferred 
imposition sentence. When a person has fulfilled a time period 
and has demonstrated that their record is clean, there should be 
a record of that. The insurance agencies should know who kills 
victims with cars, and victims should have access to that 
information. 

Opponents' Testimony: None 

Questions From Committee Members: 

REP. TONEY asked why this bill failed last session. Mr. Funk 
said it was his opinion that it was a realization of the 
Judiciary Committee that his department would count the deferred 
imposition of sentence, and evidently didn't think that was 
something that should be done. 

REP. STEPPLER asked if once this term is defined in this section, 
can it be used in reference to all other laws. Mr. Funk said the 
introductory language that is included in·the existing statute 
defines the meaning of this definition of conviction for the 
Motor Vehicle Code. He said if this goes outside of the Motor 
Vehicle Code, Title 61, he didn't think there was any rational 
way which someone could argue for purposes of title 60 that they 
should operate under this .definition because of that introductory 
language. REP. STEPPLER asked if this bill passes in this 
committee this session, will the department come back next 
session and want it allowed for other sections of the code. Mr. 
Funk said he isn't aware of other convictions which prohibits the 
counting of deferred imposition of sentence. The criminal 
justice information network that exist within the state, operate 
off of title 45, definition of conviction which they are asking 
to be inserted in this bill. He has never seen another 
definition of conviction in the code that includes this "final 
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conviction" language. If this committee asked to change this 
language and make is consistent with title 45, and there is 
another definition in the code, that says "final conviction", it 
would allow someone to come in and point to this committee's 
action, and say they want their language changed to. If the 
language is going to be defined for conviction for purposes of 
record keeping, it should be defined consistently throughout the 
code. 

closing by Sponsor: 

REP. RICE said there is a big difference of what happened in the 
session in 1989 and the status of this bill now. After this bill 
was killed last session in the House Judiciary committee and the 
House Floor did pass a subsequent bill in regards to deferred 
imposition of sentence in the criminal code, which allows 
information about convictions to be received. and collected by the 
department. The information can now be collected on all other 
deferred sentences on all other crimes except the traffic code. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 573 

Motion: REP. CLARK MOVED HB 573 DO PASS. 

Motion/vote: REP. FOSTER called the question. Voice vote was 
taken. 

vote: HB 573 DO PASS. Motion CARRIED unanimously. REP. CLARK 
moved HB 573 be placed on the consent calendar. Voice vote was 
taken. Motion FAILED 15 to 2 with REP. NELSON and REP. STEPPLER 
voting no. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 572 

Motion: REP. FELAND MOVED HB 572 DO PASS. 

Discussion: REP. FELAND moved to adopt amendment #1. EXHIBIT 8 

REP. FOSTER called the question. voice vote was taken. Motion 
CARRIED unanimously. 

REP. STEPPLER moved to adopt amendment #2 requested by Roger 
Tippy. REP. STEPPLER called the question. Voice vote was taken. 
Motion CARRIED unanimously. 

Motion/vote: REP. NELSON MADE A SUBSTITUTE MOTION THAT HB 572 DO 
PASS AS AMENDED. Question was called. Voice vote was taken. 

vote: HB 572 DO PASS AS AMENDED. Motion CARRIED unanimously. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 867 

Motion: REP. TOOLE MOVED HB 867 DO PASS. 
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Discussion: REP. LARSON moved to adopt amendment. EXHIBIT 5 
REP. FELAN» said he is against the bill. It will allow the PSC 
onto private property. The GVW is out there now, this is not 
needed. 

REP. LARSON asked if Ks. Lane could explain any sUbstantive 
changes the amendment makes. Ks. Lane said the amendments put 
back the language that was deleted in section 1, of the original 
bill. It puts back existing language on lines 23 and 24. The 
next change is on page 3, where it defines regular route to 
include private roads going in between public roads. It takes 
out the rest of the amendments in the bill. On page 8, line 25, 
the word "public" is placed back into the bill, and "or 
connecting private roads or ways" is added in, which means that 
the PSC would have authority over regulated carriers on the 
private roads as well as public roads. 

REP. MCCULLOCH called the question to adopt amendment. Voice 
vote was taken. Motion CARRIED unanimously. 

REP. FOSTER asked if Wayne Budt, PSC, could address REP. FELAND'S 
concerns. Mr. Budt said that private land is in the bill now, 
and didn't think this would be an issue to exception. This is 
done now, it just gives the PSC the authority to enforce what 
they are doing now. He views this authority to be used only when 
there is a complaint, and will not be patrolling the private land 
trying to find violations. 

Motion/vote: REP. MCCULLOCH MADE A SUBSTITUTE MOTION THAT HB 867 
DO PASS AS AMENDED. Question was called. Roll call vote was 
taken. EXHIBIT 10 

vote: HB 867 DO PASS AS AMENDED. Motion CARRIED 9 to 8. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 571 

Motion: REP. CLARK MOVED HB 571 DO PASS. 

Motion/vote: REP. KNOX called the question. Voice vote was 
taken. 

vote: HB 571 DO PASS. Motion CARRIED to 3 with REP. 
DEBRUYCKER, REP. NELSON and REP. FELAND voting no. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 570 

Motion: REP. TOOLE MOVED HB 570 DO PASS. 

Discussion: REP. TOOLE said he was concerned about obtaining two 
signatures for two types of coverage. He didn't think it would 
reduce the coverage and felt this was a clean up bill. 

vote: RB 570 DO PASS. Motion CARRIED 9 to 8. EXHIBIT 11 
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EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 37 

Motion: REP. LARSON MOVED TO RECONSIDER ACTION ON HB 37 AND TAKE 
FROM THE TABLE. 

Discussion: REP. LARSON spoke to his motion. Some of his 
constituents asked him if the committee could reconsider their 
actions because of the narrow margin of vote to table was 8 to 7. 

Motion/Vote: Question was called. Roll call vote was taken to 
reconsider action on HB 37. EXHIBIT 12 Motion CARRIED to 2 
with REP. STEPPLER and CHAIRMAN STANG voting no. 

Motion/Vote: REP. FOSTER MADE A SUBSTITUTE MOTION THAT HB 37 DO 
PASS. 

REP. FOSTER spoke to his motion. He said the seed potato haulers 
have an interesting situation and he supports their dilemma. 

REP. FELAND asked if the time period for these perishable 
commodities could be shortened. The previous testimony said the 
potato haulers were being picked up 2 months after their season 
was over with. CHAIRMAN STANG said that is his argument against 
the bill. He didn't think the potatoes are a perishable product. 
The trucks are still tearing up the roads, and the committee 
needs to decide if they want to protect the roads. There is no 
definition of perishable seed product and none in the statutes. 
He said it can be argued that logs are a perishable product. 

REP. MCCULLOCH asked if the controversy isn't in the weight 
difference. CHAIRMAN STANG said the normal weight is 80,000 lbs. 
In the spring of the year when the roads are breaking up, the 
Highway Department may restrict loads. It can be done on so many 
pounds per square inch on the tires, or drop the weight to 75,000 
or 60,000 lbs. CHAIRMAN STANG said that most of the people 
involved in this are from out-of-state. It is not making any 
more jobs available for the people in Montana. 

REP. KNOX said the potatoes are very perishable, if they freeze 
they are worthless. CHAIRMAN STANG asked than why are they 
hauling in January. REP. KNOX said they are taking a great risk 
if they do. 

REP. ELLIS said the seed potatoes are hauled when they need to be 
planted. Oregon and Idaho may need to plant earlier, Montana 
plants later. 

CHAIRMAN STANG offered an amendment to HB 37. It would give the 
GVW Division rule-making authority to route the trucks on the 
roads that are acceptable, and those trucks be issued a special 
permit similar to the permit that is issued the triple trailers, 
if they are caught in violation of that permit they lose the 
permit to haul that excess weight. 
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REP. LARSON moved to adopt the amendment in concept. REP. NELSON 
called the question. Voice vote was taken. Motion CARRIED 16 to 
1 with REP. BERGSAGEL voting no. 

REP. CLARK offered an amendment to the amendment to specify the 
perishable product hauled is perishable seed potatoes only. REP. 
ELLIS called the question. voice vote was taken. Motion CARRIED 
unanimously. 

Motion/Vote: REP. LARSON MADE A SUBSTITUTE MOTION THAT HB 37 DO 
PASS AS AMENDED. Motion CARRIED by voice vote to 3 with REP. 
MCCULLOCH, REP. STEPPLER and CHAIRMAN STANG voting no. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 475 

Motion: REP. ELLIS MOVED TO RECONSIDER ACTION ON HB 475, AS 
AMENDED, AND TAKE FROM THE TABLE. (Se~ February 14, 1991 
minutes.) 

Discussion: REP. ELLIS distributed a letter from OPI that was 
sent to the PSC on June 16, 1989. EXHIBIT 13 He spoke to his 
motion. The same day the committee denied the PSC consideration 
of economic values as a basis for determining as to whom might be 
considered under PSC regulations, the garbage haulers were 
eliminated. 

Motion/Vote: REP. LARSON called the question. Roll call vote 
was taken. EXHIBIT 14 Motion CARRIED 9 to 8. 

Motion/Vote: REP. ELLIS MADE A SUBSTITUTE MOTION THAT HB 475 DO 
PASS AS AMENDED. REP. LARSON called the question. Roll call 
vote was taken. EXHIBIT 15 

Vote: HB 475 DO PASS. Motion CARRIED 10 to 7. 

ADJOURNMENT 

Adjournment: 5:45 p.m. 

BS/cj 
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Mr. Speaker: 
report that 
pass • 

/" if 

T !) !1 

HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

February 20, 1991 

Page 1 of 1 

We, the committee on Highways and Transp?rtation 
House Bill 557 (first reading_ copy white) do 

Signed:' .... ':. :4.·;;;,,(.7.· 

, -- Barry Stang, Chairman 
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HOUSE STANDING CO~~ITTEE REPORT 

February 20, 1991 

Page 1 of 1 

Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on Highways and Transportation 

report that House Bill 573 (first reading copy -- white) do 
pass and be placed on c~nsent c31endar • 

:' ; 

Signed: ___ /~:/~, .... 1/ .... j .... ~,;_' _~' ...... '/. .... ,' ... ,1~1-";-:;......i..' -=:----: __ 

.. Barry" Stangl Chairman 
f " ... / 

~, 
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HOUSE STANDING CO:'lMITTE:S REPORT J~ ; ", 

February 20, 19S1 

Page 1 of 2 

Hr. Speaker: 

report that 

\tie, the committee on __ H}._~!t~_<:Y_s_ !l.?~~ :r.r_a~~Ro~~a!io_I?: _ 
House Bill 572 (first reading copy -- white) do 

pass as amended • --------.----

Signed: I 

And, that such amendments read~ 
i. Title, line II. 
Strike: "lS" 

2. Title, line 12. 
S tr ike; ., % " 

3. Title, line 20. 
Strike: "%" 

4. Page 4, line 14. 
Strike: "section" 
Insert: "title" 

5. Page 5, line 16. 
Following: "body" 

,/ I 

/ 

Insert: "while operating a conrnercial motor vehicle u 

6. Page 8, line 19. 
Following: ·for" 
Strike: "10 years" 
Insert: "life" 

7. Page 9, line 10. 
Strike: "61-8-803" 
In~ert~ "rsacti~n 71" 

8. Page 9, line 17. 
Strike: "61-8-804" 
Insert: "(section 71" 
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9. Page 9, line 20. 
Strike: "The" 

February ;:0, 1991 
Page 2 of 2 

Insert: "Upon receiving notice pursuant to 61-5-208, [section 
51, or [section 6], the" 

10. Page 9, lines 21 through 24. 
Following: "endorsement" on line 21 
Strike: r~mainder of lin~ 21 thro~qh "61-~-8Q6" on line 24 
Insert: ", as ~ol!ows! 

(1) upon notice of a first convi~ti~nr ~or 1 ~~art wi~h no 
orovision for a !)robationar" license, eXc~Dt that if the offense 
occurred while operating a cornmerciai motor vehicle transporting 
hazardous material, the suspension must be for 3 years: 

{2} upon notice of d 5econd conviction, as determined from 
the records of the deoar~~ent, for life, with no orovision for 4 
restricted li'::'ens!1 or- ~r.(!orse~ent unless a 11:'Y'Tec bv fed~r,:ll rulr>s 
governing commercial drivers1 and ~ 

(3) upon notice of a third conviction, an o~rator's 
co~~ercial vehicle endorse~ent oust be susoended for life and the 
operator is ineligible for reinstatement" -
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HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

February 20, 1991 

Page 1 of 2 

Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on Highways and Transportation 

report that House Bill 867 (first reading copy -- white) do 
pass as amended • 

Sig'ned: _____ ~~-'~~~.-,~'.,~·~~/.,._'~--~~-/~~----!.. ,.F .'" <, ..,~, 

.. ···Barry Stangi"'Chairman 

And, that such amendments read: 

1. Title, line 4. 
Strike: "GRANT THE" 
Insert: "EXTEND" 

2. Title, line 5. 
Following: "OVER" 
Insert: "REGULATED MOTOR CARRIERS WHILE TRAVELING ON-

3. Title, lines 7 and 8. 
Following: "69-12-101" on line 7 
Strike: remainder of line 7 through "69-12-421," on line a 

4. Page 2, lines 6 and 7. 
Strike: lines 6 and 7 in their entirety 
Renumber: subsequent subsections 

5. Page 2, line 20. 
Following: ·p~elie" 
Insert: ·public· 

6. Page 2. 
Pol lowing: line 24 
Insert: ·(9) ·Public highway· means a public street, road, 

highway, or way in this state." 

7. Page 3. 
Following: line 1 
Insert: ·(11) ·Regular route" includes all segments ot roads or 

ways between termini, including public highways and any 
private roads or ways.· 
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8. Page 3, line 2 through page 8, line 20. 
Strike: sections 2 through 7 in their entirety 
Renumber: subsequent section 

9. Page 8, line 25. 
Following: ·puclie" 
Inserl:: If,?u:Olic lf 

Following: "highways· 
Insert: ·or connecting private roads or ways· 

) 1):/ 
February 20, 1991 

Page 2 of 2 
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Mr. SpC!aKer: 
re!,?ort that 

HOUSE STANDING COM~~ITTEE R.EPORT \. 
\ 

February 25, 1991 

Page 1 of 1 

- ' We, c,ne comrni 1:.cee on __ n_' i.....;g::..!~l_I._·,Cl_· .::.,f_6_a_"_"_A _ ... _r_';;'_4_;:i~f'_..:.i_~_-_ ... _..;._;:._.:._,-,_· .~_. 

House Bill 571 ( .t!' d' ~1rst rea.1ng copy white) do 

Signed: ./.,/-::---=-:-----=----:--_ -11- Barry Stang, Chairman 
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HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

February 20, 1991 

Page 1 of 1 

Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on Highways and Transportation 
report that House Bill 570 (first reading copy -- white) do 
pass • 

S . d Ii ,~/. . ./ , ~ .' / 19ne : !! ,I/f ..... ..f,,:f.{'. : .f.../.A/t..;rY' 

,i.e Barry Stang ,Chairman 
f, ' 
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HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

I 
....... I J .... 
\..J.-- ' 

T 0'f 

February 20, 1991 

Page 1 of 3 

Mr. Speaker: _We, the committee on Highways and Transportation 
report that House Bill 37 (first reading copy white) do 
pass as amended • 

Signed: ____ ~~~~;~~~'·~1~·0_<~~-,-·~I~<~~~,~----
"-'Barry Stang', ~Chairman 

And, that such amendments read: 

1. Title, line 7. 
Following: "PERISHABLEn 

Strike: "AGRICULTURAL SEEDS· 
Insert: ·SEED POTATOES" 

2. Title, liRe 8. 
Followinq: "," 
Insert: "TO REQUIRE THAT A PERMIT B:E OBTAINED 1 AMENDING SECTION 

61-10-128, MeA," 

3. Paqe 1, line 11. 
Insert: " STATEMENT OF INTENT 

It. is the intent. of the leq.ialature to allow the 
department of highways to require vehicles transporting 
perishable seed potatoes on restricted roads to be routed to the 
nearest road that is not restricted, even if the routing is not 
the shortest route to the destination." 

·4. Page 1, line 13. 
Following: line 12 
Insert: "Section 1. Section 61-10-128, MCA, is amended to read: 

"61-10-128. (Temporary) When authorities may restrict riqht 
to use roadway. (1) Neither the department nor a local authority 
may alter the limitations provided in 61-10-101 throuqh 61-10-110 
or substitute other limitations or requirements, except as 
provided in this aection. 

(2) The department of hiqbways by order, or a local road 
authority by ordinance or resolution, may prohibit the operation 
of or impose restrictions on the weight and speed of a vehicle . 
travelinq on a public hiqhway under its respective jurisdiction 
and for which it is responsible for maintenance whenever the 

391012SC.HSF 



February 20, 1991 
Page 2 of 3 

highway will be seriously damaged or destroyed by deterioration, 
rain, snow, or other climatic conditions, unless the use of 
vehicles on the highway is prohibited or the permissible vehicle 
wei'1ili:~ i",.d o~eeG aIa ra\i'i.Ace..i. rha da?artruent vi ~4.i.gi • ..,a7z·~ vA: ~~.a 
authority which enacts the ordinance or resolution shall erect 
signs designating the department's order or the authority's 
c==~~anc~ == =esc!utic= at eacn e~C of t~~t ro~~ic~ of t~e 
highway affected, and the order or ordinance or resolution is not 
effective until the signs are erected. The department, or the 
authority by ordinance or resolution, may prohibit the operation 
of trucks or other commercial vehicles, or impose limitations on 
their weight on designated highways, subject to the provisions of 
subsection (3). These prohibitions and limitations shall be 
designated by appropriate signs placed on the highways. 

(3) Neither the department nor a local authority may 
prohibit the operation of or impose a restriction on the weight 
of a vehicle loaded with perishable a!~ie~l~a~al eeeQ8 seed 
potatoes that is traveling on a public highway if: ----

(a) the vehicle is being operated within its legal licensed 
gross vehicle weight, eft8 

(b) a errnit has been issued under 61-10-107(3), re ardless 
of the ve 1C e s gross we q t, spec y ng t e route rom po nt of 
loadIng to the nearest nonrestricted road, and 

4i+(c) the driver has in his possession a federal-state 
inspection certificate issued for the load. 

(4) A permit issued under subsection (3) may be revoked for 
violating any condItIon of the permIt. 

61-10-128. (EffectIve July 1, 1991) When authorities may 
restrict right to use roadway. (1) A local authority may not 
alter the limitations provided in 61-10-101 through 61-10-110 or 
substitute other limitations or requirements, except as provided 
in this section. 

(2) The department of highways by order, or a local road 
authority by ordinance or resolution, may prohibit the operation 
of or impose restrictions on the weight and speed of a vehicle 
traveling on a public highway under its respective jurisdiction 
and for which it is responsible for maintenance whenever the 
highway will.be seriously damaged or destroyed by deterioratio~, 
rain, snow, or other climatic conditions, unless the use of 
vehicles on the hiqhway is prohibited or the permissible vehicle 
weights and speed are reduced. The department of highways or the 
authority which enacts the ordinance or resolution shall erect 
signs designating the department's order or the authority's 
ordinance or resolution at each end of that portion of the 
highway affected, and the order or ordinance or resolution is not 
effective until the signs are erected. The department, or the 
authority by ordinance or resolution, may prohibit the operation 
of trucks or other commercial vehicles, or impose limitations on 
their weight on designated highways. These prohibitions and 
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~limitations shall be desiqnated by appropriate siqns placed on 
the highways."" 

Renumoer: subsequent sections 
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Draft Copy 
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! 

LCeee? 

JOINT RESOLUTION NO. *** 

Introduced By ************* 

By Request of The House Highways and Transportation committee 

A JOINT RESOLUTION OF THE SENATE AND THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

OF THE STATE OF MONTANA URGING LOCAL CITIZENS LIVING ALONG MAJOR 

HIGHWAYS, SUCH AS MONTANA HIGHWAY 35 BETWEEN POLSON AND COLUMBIA 

FALLS, TO WORK COOPERATIVELY WITH USERS TO DEVELOP LOCAL AND 

REGIONAL SAFETY COOPERATIVE PROGRAMS TO BETTER ENABLE THE FULL 

USE OF THE HIGHWAYS FOR SAFE TRANSPORTATION BY BOTH THE LOCAL 

USERS AND STATEWIDE USERS. 

WHEREAS, the Montana Legislature and the federal government 

have established a network of state and federal-aid highways 

throughout the state to provide a transportation system for all 

citizens to use and enjoy; and 

WHEREAS, an adequately funded highway program is intended to 

serve the needs for transporting agricultural commodities from 

farm to market and needed commodities for commerce, citizen 

consumption, ,and the betterment of communities in the state; and 

_ -,~ER_EAS, certain highways in the state, such as Montana 

Highway 3.5 b,etween Polson and Columbia Falls, appear to follow 

routes that are environmentally sensitive and potentially 

hazardous, -especially -during winter driving conditions, due ,to 

their respective configurations, curves, and narrow lanes that 

may contribute to unsafe passing on much of the route; and 

1 LCeee? 



Draft Copy 
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WHEREAS, any contemplation of action by the Legislature to ( 

restrict the use of any Montana highway by excluding commercial 

vehicles based solely on the speculation that the routes are 

unsafe or environmentally sensitive d.oes not appear to be in the 

best interest of all citizens in the state; and 

WHEREAS, local and regional efforts by citizens and all 

users in some areas, particularly along Montana Highway 35, have 

resulted in positive accomplishments for improving safety and 

enhancing safe operations by both commercial vehicle users and 

local citizen users and residents; and 

WHEREAS, local school officials and school bus drivers, 

commercial users, and local citizens along the route, being 

particularly concerned about the safety and welfare of school 

students being transported by bus to and from school, have agreed 

to implement a special communication effort using channel 19 on 

their CB radios in their respective vehicles to communicate their 

presence on the route, resulting in stopping and slowing down 

when necessary, and have, as a result, appreciably reduced the 

.chanc~s for accidents; and 

·'WHEREAS,',~better enforcement 'of'"speed limit laws by 

enforcem~nt officials ,:;;;'speed law compliance~y commercial 

truckers'~: .and the de"fpl-.lpn:~rl~ ofpuilout areas tor .safe 'passing 
." "~,,, .. , .. 

along these routes wiii' result in greater enhancement of safety 

for all users of these particular highways. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE SENATE AND THE HOUSE OF 

REPRESENTATIVES OF THE STATE OF MONTANA: 

2 LeOOO? 



HOUSE STAND ING CmlHITTEE ItEPOR'.r 
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February 20~. 19'9'1 ,-

Page 1 of 1 

lJI.r. Speaker: Ne, the committee on Highways and Transportation 

report that House Bill 475 (first read1ng copy -- wni~ei rio 

pass as a~ended • 

And, that such amendments read: 
1. Title, lines 6 and 7. 
Follo'loling: "THEn on line 6 
Strike: remainder of line 6 through "AGRICULTURE" 
Insert: "OFFICE OF PUBLIC INSTRUCTION" 

2. Title, line 7. 
Following: "OF" 
Insert: "UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE" 

3. Page 2, line 6. 
Following: n(c)" 
Insert: "United States department of agriculture" 

4. Page 2, line 7. 
Strike: "United States 
Insert: fto:~1ce o~ puo 

artment of a riculture D 

instruction" 

on line 7 
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EXHIBIT_ / 
::.--:-=--~-

DATE r2-/9 -91 
HS Ia 80 

! 

That the state, through the Department of Highways and the 

Montana Highway Patrol, and local governments and citizens living 

on the east lakeshore of Flathead Lake meet to discuss and 

develop safety enhancement programs that include effective 

communication, local and state enforcement of speed limits, and 

other safety requirements in the operation of all vehicles by all 

users, particularly commercial and other regular users, of these 

highways. 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Department of Highways, the 

Montana Highway Patrol, and local governments be encouraged and 

urged to increase and expedite existing efforts and establish 

necessary additional cooperative programs and enforcement 

policies of regulations and laws to increase safety along these 

highways. 

{Valencia Lane 
Staff Attorney 
Montana Legislative Council 
(406) 444-3064} 

-END-

..... 

3 Leeee? 



EXHIBIt c;;2 
DATE e? -/9· 9/ 

. HIL 162, 9Q 
Montana Department of H1ghways 

Helena, Montana 59620 

Memorandum 

To: The Honorable Barry stang, Chairman 

Members of the House Highways Committee 

From: David A. Galt, Acting Administrator 
Gross Vehicle Weight Division 

Date: February 19, 1991 

subject: Highway 35 

During the hearing on HB 680, you asked the Department of 
Highways what its position would be regarding the signing of 
Highway 35 to help reduce potential truck-school bus 
problems. 

The department would be willing to work towards installing 
signs for Highway 35. We believe properly signing this 
route would take three large signs at an approximate cost 
of $13,000. The department would like the responsibility 
for the message and would install the signs if the Wood 
Products and Motor Carriers' associations paid for the 
signs. 

We would like to offer as an alternate suggestion that the 
associations pursue billboard advertisements. This sugges­
tion would allow a few months trial period to study the 
effectiveness and probably be less expensive. In addition, 
it would give the private interests control over the 
message. 

As you are aware, the department feels forcing truck traffic 
onto Highway 93 and into Kalispell and Polson will also 
result in a negative public reaction. We are willing to 
work with any group of people to resolve the HighvIaY 35 
issue, but we are also concerned about other negative 
reactions. 

DAG:D:GVW:183.by 

cc: Torn Barnard 



TESTIMONY ON H.B. 557 

FEBRUARY 19, 1991 

EXHIBIT.. s3 
DATE.c?2 -/9 - 9/ 
HB_ <..557 ' 

I AM RICH BROWN, ADMINISTRATOR OF MONTANA'S VETERANS AFFAIRS 

DIVISION. 

FOR YEARS, COUNTIES ACROSS MONTANA HAVE ALLOWED 100% 

SERVICE-CONNECTED DISABLED VETERANS THE OPTION OF PAYING THEIR 

FEES PURSUANT TO TITLE 61-3-451 M.C.A. AND THEN IF THEY DECIDED 

ON A DIFFERENT LICENSE PLATE TO EITHER PAY THE ADDITIONAL COSTS 

(FOR EXAMPLE: PAY AN ADDITIONAL $25.00 AND SECURE A PERSONALIZED 

LICENSE PLATE) OR THE OPTION OF ANOTHER LICENSE PLATE (P.O.W. OR 

HANDICAPPED LICENSE PLATE). THIS PROCEDURE HAS ALLOWED 100% 

SERVICE-CONNECTED DISABLED VETERANS WHO WISH A PERSONALIZED PLATE 

TO UTILIZE THE BENEFIT YOU HAVE GIVEN THEM UNDER TITLE 61-3-451 

WITHOUT THE REQUIREMENT OF NOTING THEIR DISABILITY TO THE ENTIRE 

STATE. THE COUNTY PROCEDURE ALLOWED 100% SERVICE-CONNECTED 

DISABLED VETERANS THE RECOGNITION AS FORMER PO.W.'S RATHER THAN 

DISABLED VETERANS AND ALLOWED THOSE PHYSICALLY IMPAIRED VETERANS 

THE ABILITY TO CHOOSE THE INTERNATIONALLY RECOGNIZED HANDICAPPED 

SYMBOL RATHER THAN THE D.V. PLATE. FOR THE PHYSICALLY IMPAIRED 

THIS MEANT IF THEY WERE ABLE TO TRAVEL TO ANOTHER STATE OR CANADA 

THEY DID NOT RISK A PARKING TICKET WITH THE INTERNATIONALLY 

RECOGNIZED HANDICAPPED PLATE WHICH IS NOT THE CASE WITH THE D.V. 

PLATE. 



EXHIBIT .3' 
DATE ,.;2- 19 - 9 L. 
Hg..B -..l ... _5~,>--c;~....,.7-..."... 

ON NOVEMBER 15, 1990, THE ATTORNEY GENERALS' OFFICE ISSUED 

AN OPINION NOTING THAT 100% DISABLED VETERANS WISHING TO QUALIFY 

FOR THE TAX EXEMPTION YOU GRANTED HAD NO OPTIONS UNDER THE LAW 

AND MUST TAKE THE "D.V." LICENSE OR PAY FULL TAXES. 

WE HAVE BEEN BOMBARDED BY COMPLAINS FROM THESE VETERANS WHO 

WERE SURPRISED WHEN THEY ENTERED THEIR COUNTY COURTHOUSE TO LEARN 

OF THIS NEW AND VERY ST~!CT OPINION. ONE 3LINDED VIET~AM 

VETERAN, WHO IS ALSO A NATIVE AMERICAN AND HAS UTILIZED 

PERSONALIZED PLATES FOR A NUMBER OF YEARS, CALLED ME AND ASKED IF 

THE STATE WAS FORCING HIM TO BE RECOGNIZED THIS YEAR AS A 

DISABLED VETERAN, WOULD THE NEXT STEP ~EQUIRE ~E PURCHASE PLATES 

THAT NOTED HE WAS ALSO AN INDIAN. P.O.W.'S AND MOBILITY IMPAIRED 

VETERANS HAVE ECHOED THIS VETERANS SENTIMENTS. ALL HAVE BEEN 

SURPRISED AND SHOCKED TO LEARN OF THE NEWS. 

A REQUEST TO THE ATTORNEY GENERALS' OFFICE TO CHANGE OR HOLD 

OFF OF THIS OPINION HAS BEEN ANSWERED WITH A 'REGRETTABLE NO". 

WE HAVE THEREFORE BROUGHT THIS ISSUE TO YOU. IF H.B. 557 IS 

PASSED AND SIGNED INTO LAW, IT WILL ONLY RESTORE FOR MONTANA'S 

100% DISABLED VETERANS THE OPTIONS COUNTIES HAVE GIVEN TO THEM 

FOR YEARS. IT WILLI IN MY PROFESSIONAL OPINION, IT WILL SIMPLY 

RESTORE YOUR ORIGINAL LEGISLATIVE INTENT. 

ON BEHALF OF MONTANA'S APPROXIMATELY 600, 100% SERVICE-

CONNECTED DISABLED VETERANS, I WISH TO THANK YOU AND 

REPRESENTATIVE REAM FOR YOUR TIME AND CONSIDERATION ON THIS ISSUE. 



Marc Racicot 
Attorney General 

June 25, 1990 

ATTORNEY GENERAL 
STATE OF MONTANA 

Rich Brown, Administrator 
Veterans Affairs Division 
Department of Military Affairs 
P.O. Box 5715 
Helena MT 59604 

Dear Rich: 

Justice Building 
Helena, Montana 59620 

I have received and carefully reviewed your letter concerning 
special license plates for disabled veterans. I would also like to 
point out that I carefully reviewed the memorandum of Assistant 
Attorney General Peter Funk dated November IS, 1989, and directed 
to Dean Roberts, Administrator of the Motor Vehicle Division, 
concerning this subject prior to the time that it was rendered. 

Our joint conclusion that regular county-numbered license plates 
could not be issued under the provisions of section 61-3-451, MCA, 
is based upon the clear, unambiguous requirement of the applicable 
statute. That section requires that "specially inscribed license 
plates ... bearing the letters and character 'DV' followed by three 
or four consecutive numbers" be issued to disabled veterans who 
choose to secure license plates pursuant to section 61-3-451, MCA. 

There is simply no discretion provided to the Department of Justice 
to proceed in a manner different than that described in the 
aforementioned statute. Unquestionably I would not dispute your 
observations concerning this matter, but the law provides 
unequivocally clear directions that must be observed. 

I regret that I cannot be of more assistance to you, but hope this 
explanation of the situation is helpful. 

Sincerely, 

~Q~J-
MARC RACICOT 
Attorney General 

cc: Dean Roberts, Administrator, Motor Vehicle Division 

TELEPHONE: (406) 444-2026 



EXH'BIT .. -::--s$~_-. 
VETERANS AFFAIRS DMSION DATE 02- 19 - q J 

DEPARTMENT OF MILITARY AFFAIRS H8_ ..:5:57 

STAN STl!:PHENS. GOVDNOR 

---~NEOFMON~NA---------

June 20, 1990 

P.o. Box 5715 
Helena, Montana 59604 

Honorable Marc Racicot 
Montana State Attorney General 
Justice Bui~ding 
Helena, Montana 59620 

Dear General Racicot, 

Attached please find a copy of an opinion issued by your office 
which I believe has a very negative impact on many Montana 100~ 
disabled veterans. 

First of all, the opinion requires all 100% disabled veterans buy 
only a -D.V.- license plate in order to obtain the tax reduction. 
For many poor veterans this leaves them no option except the 
wD.V.w plate, forcing them to identify themselves as disabled. 
In my non-legal, professional opinion, this is clearly a 
violation of their Right to Privacy. Identifying yourself also 
as 100% disabled may, in fact, make you a target for crime or 
make you a target for ridicu~e. 

Secondl.y, pursuant to the provisions of 61-3-406, 100% disabled 
veterans are the only Montana citizens not. al~owed their right to 
pay an additional fee for personalized license plates. Again, in 
my non-legal, pro£essional opinion. this is discriminatory toward 
a Single, small group of Montana's finest citizens. 

The operational aspect of this opinion· has also had a negative 
impact amon~ Montana's 100% disabled veterans. First, they have 
received no notice of your opinion, so when they go to their 
local County to pick up their ordered and paid for personal.ized 
license pl.ates, they are advised they must either pay the entire 
taxes on the vehicle or take D.V. plates. 

Some disabled veterans have had these same personalized plates on 
their vehicle for a number of years and are not only surprised 
but very angry to learn of your wnew • opinion on an ·old~ law. 



EXH'B'T.-=-3~~ ___ 
DATE.. ;2- 19 ... 91 
Ha .5.57 

No provisions have been made for refunds of the money paid by 
lOO~ disabled veterans for the~= ~erscnal~zed plates. 

The Counties lose income from the sale of personalized and 
centennial license plates. 

If this is the State of Montana'. first attempt to regulate the 
sale of license plates for the smallest group of license plate 
holders, it has not _been receive~ well. Some lOO~ disabled 
veterans ·are still receiving personalized plates and others are 
not. Most, if not all, will not be happy with this new opinion. 

For the above captioned reasons, I would appreciated you 
withdrawing your opinion until we can have this matter resolved 
by the Montana State Legislature. As one who helped author and 
work with this law over the years, I again must express my 
opinion that your opinion goes beyond the intent of the law. 

I certainly hope we can at least resolve this situation toward a 
better operational plan for Montana veterans. 

Administrator 

) 

cc: Montana Board of Veterans Affairs 
Ken Hannah, Adjutant, Disabled American Veterans 
Major General Gary Blair 



ATTORNEY GENERAL 
STATE OF MONTANA 

DATE 
HR 

Marc Racicot 
Attorney General 

J uatice Building 
Helena, Montana 59620 

TO: 

FROM: 

DATE: 

RE: 

MEMORANDUM 

DEAN ROBERTS, Administrator 
Motor Vehicle Division 

PETER FUNK 
Assistant Attorney General 

November 15, 1989 

Special License Plates--Disabled Veterans 

Dean, you have asked me for an op1n10n on the meaning of section 
61-3-451, MeA. I understand that for some period of time the 
Department has interpreted this statutory provision as allowing 
for the issuance of either a regular county-numbered vehicle 
license plate or the special "DV" license plate to an individual 
who is a veteran with a 100 percent service-connected disability. 
The specific question asked is whether the issuance of a regular 
county-numbered vehicle license plate is appropriate under this 
provision. The short answer is no. 

The statute in question provides: 
Special license plates = disabled veterans .(1) Any 
person who is a veteran of the armed services of the 
United States and 100% disabled because of an injury 
which has been determined by the veterans administration 
to be service connected and who is a resident of the 
state of Montana and who is the owner of a passenger 
automobile or of a truck up to and including 
three-quarter ton GVW rated capacity shall be provided 
with specially inscribed license plates upon payment of 
a fee of $5 for such automobile or truck and upon proof 
of 100% service-connected disability. 

(2) The department of justice shall assign to each 
veteran qualified under subsection (1) who applies 
according to the rules of the department a registration 
designation bearing the letters and character " DV-" 
followed by three or four consecutive numbers, and the 

'department shall issue to the disabled veteran two 



( 

( 

Dean Roberts 
Page 2 
November 15, 1989 

" EXHIBIT_ d 
DATE.. s2- 19 - 91 
Ha. $51 

special license plates bearing the inscription assigned 
to him. 

(3) The special license plates may be reregistered or 
renewed upon payment of the fees required in sUbsection 
(1) and compliance with the rules of the department. 

§ 61-3-451, MeA. 

It is clear to me that only the special "DV" license plate should 
be issued when a qualified individual wishes to take advantage of 
the terms of the statute. Subsection (1) includes language 
stating that an applicant "shall be provided with specially 
inscribed license plates •.• " Subsection (2) provides that "the 
department shall issue to ,the disabled veteran two special 
license plates bearing the inscription assigned to him." The 
special inscription required on these is also detailed in 
subsection (2) of the statute. 

Two other points concerning these special nDV" license plates 
need to be mentioned. First, section 61-3-313, MeA, exempts the 
disabled veteran license plates from the staggered registration 
system. Therefore, under section 61-3-312, MeA, these special 
license plates are issued for the period January 1 - December 31. 
Second, section 61-3-452, MeA, prohibits any transfer of a set of 
these license plates to any individual other than the original 
applicant. The original applicant may transfer the disabled 
veteran plates to another vehicle under section 61-3-335, MeA. 

Do not hesitate to get in touch if you have any remaining 
questions. 

cc: Daryll "Bud" Schoen 



CERTIFICATES OF OWNERSHIP. REGISTRATION. 61-3-452 
AND TAXATION OF MOTOR VEHICLES 

(IIID.t and a :esiden-.: of this state license plates, to be numbered in sets of 
c-.o with a different number following appropriate letters and symbol as fol­
kJWII: United States army reserve, AR (symbol); United States naval reserve, 
NR (anchor); United States ai: force reserve. AFR (symbol); and United 
StateS marine corps reserve, MeR (globe and anchor). Plates must be fur­
nished by the department to the county treasurer. who shall issue them to the 
members of the armed forces reserves. The commanding officer of each armed 
(orces reserve unit shall issue to each eligible member of such reserve unit a 
certificate authorizing the county treasurer to issue one set of such plates • 
• hich the county treasurer shall issue upon presentation of the certificate by 
the eligible member. The member shall surrender the plates upon becoming 
ineligible to use them, and the commanding officer shall notify the county 
treaSurer of cancellation of the ineligible person's certificate. Plates so issued 
must be placed or mounted on a vehicle owned by such member and must be 
removed upon sale or other disposition of the vehicle. 

(2) Each member of the reserve armed forces of the United States who 
receives special license plates under subsection (1) is liable for payment of all 
wes and fees required under parts 3 and 5 of this chapter. 

History: En. Sec. 1. Ch. 494. L 1985: amd. Sec. 13. Ch. 503. L 1985. 

61-3-448 through 61-3-450 reserved. 

61-3-451. Special license plates - disabled veterans. (1) Any 
person who is a veteran of the armed services of the United States and 100% 
disabled because of an injury which has been determined by the veterans 
administration to be service connected and who is a resident of the state of 
Montana and who is the owner of a passenger automobile or of a truck up 
to and including three-quarter ton GVW -rated capacity shall be provided with 
specially inscribed license plates upon payment of a fee of $5 for such auto­
mobile or truck and upon proof of 100% service-connected disability. 

(2) The department of justice shall assign to each veteran qualified under 
subsection (1) who applies according to the rules of the department a registra­
tion designation bearing the letters and character "DV -" followed by three or 
four consecutive numbers. and the department shall issue to the disabled vet­
eran two special license plates bearing the inscription assigned to him. 

(3) The special license plates may be reregistered or renewed upon pay­
ment of the fees required in subsection (1) and compliance with the rules of 
the department. 

History: En. Sec. 1. Ch. 215. L 1971: amd. Sec. 1. Ch. 33. L 1975: amd. Sec. 1. Ch. 67. L 
1977: R.C.M. 1947. 53-106.8: amd. Sec. 7. Ch. 614, L 1981: amd. Sec. 5. Ch. 614, L 1983; amd. 
Sec. 1. Ch. 159. 1.. 1985: Sec. 10-2-301. MCA 1983: recies. 61-3-451 by Code Commissioner, 1985. 

Cross-References 
Special license plates for National Guards· 

men. 10·1-110. 

61-3-452. Disabled veterans' plates nontransferable. The special 
license plates for disabled veterans issued pursuant to 61-3-451 are not trans­
ferable. 

Hislllr~': En. Sec. 2. Ch. 215. L 1971: R.C.M. 1947. 53-106.9: amd. Sec. z.. Ch. 159. L 1985: 
Sec. )(1·2-302. MCA 1983: redes. 61-3-452 by Code Commissioner. 1985. 

l~ 

EXHIBIT sB i 
DATE eoL - 19,9 , 
HB .. 5,57 i 

---
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I 61-3-404 MOTOR VEHlCUOAtEc:2-/9 ... 91 43(, 

,., bear a county designation or no longer bear Iii eB~~Zw deajl"atio
ll 

the department shall provide nomemovable stickers bearing the approPria~ 
county designation, which must be affixed to the license plates in uae in 
accordance with instructions by the department.. 

Hislory: ED. 53-149 by Sec:. 20 Ch. 257. 1.. 19'73; Lc.M. 1941. 53-149: .... Sec:. 1. Ch. lit 
L. 1979; amd. Sec. 1. Ch. 503, 1.. 1985; uad. Sec. 21. CJa. 516. 1.. 1985; .... Sec. 8, Ch. 661 
1..1989. . 

~iler'.CommeDU C~Bel ........ 
1989 A~ At beginnjng of (1) iDaerted CoIl .... ticeuep", 81·3-463. 

esceptiOD claW!« aDd made minor cbaDps ill 
phrueology. 

61-3-404. PersoD81iqd IiceDBe plate&' restricted to registered 
owner. Personalized license plates shall be issued- omy- to- the- registered 

-- -- owner of the vehicle upon which they are displayed. . 
Historr. ED. 53-151 by Sec. 4, Ch. 257. L 19'73; R.c.M. 1947, 53-151. 

Crou-RefereDces 
Certific:ata of ownership, Title 61, ch. 3, put 

2. 

61-3-405. Application for personalized plates. An applicant for per· 
sonalized license plates or renewal of such plates in subsequent years pur· 
suant to 61-3-401 through 61-3-406 shall tile an application therefor in the 
form and by the date the department requires. indicating thereon the combi· 
nation of letters or numbers. or both. requested as a registration number. 
There shall be no duplication of registration numbers. and the department 
may refuse to issue any combination of letters or numbers, or both. that may 
carry connotations offensive to good taste and decency or which are mislead· 
ing or a duplication of license plates provided for elsewhere in this title. 

HlsIcwr. ED. 53-15%1ry Sec. s., 0. 257. LI913; R.C.M. 1947~ 53-1!2; aIIIIL Sec. 36. Ch. 41~ 
L. 1979; amd. Sec. 1. CJa. 503, L 1985. 

ezo..RefereDces 
PeraoDalized collegiate liceD.e plato .. 

61·3-466. 

61-3-406. Fees for personalized plate. - ctispoaitioD. (1) In addi­
tion to all other fees and taxes imposed by law, the applicant for a personal­
ized license plate shall pay a fee of $25 for the original personalized liceDae 
plate and a fee of $10 for each transfer or renewal thereof., 

(2) The revenue derived from the fee 88 provided herein must. be depos­
" ited as follows: 

(a) $5 of the application fee and $5 of the tranSfer or renewal fee. in the 
"county general fund; and _--: -- , ' 

(b) $20 of the application' fee and $5 of the transfer or renewal fee in the 
" state general fund. 

Hiaarr. !II. 53-1!3 Iry Sec. 6. CJa. 257. L..1973; R.c.M..IH7. 53-l!3; ..... Sec:. 1. CJa. m. 
" L. 1983; ... Sec. 1, Ch..1,t1. L 1989; aIIIIL Sec. 11. CJa. 3,.. 1..1989. 

- CoIDpiJ8r's eo. .... ta ' ,~ COUDty..-raf. fuDd 8Dd S20 of app6caticm fee 
,_ 1989 AIM1IdIMIIU: Chapter 141 ~'(1) : aDd $5 of traDal .. or NMWal f .. to the ace 

, - menued f ... for origiaa1 penona!jqci u.:.a- apedaI I'8ftIlUe f'lmd: and =-de miDor chanpa 
plate from S20 to S25 and for traDIf .. or raewU Us a&yle aDci form. AJMIIdmcnt. eft'ectmt Much 
fnma $5 to SIO; iD (2) desipateci $5 of appljca- - 18. 1989. 
doD f .. aDd $5 of traDafer Of' reaewU f .. to the 



EXHIBIT. d: 
DATE 
HB. 

Montana Audubon Legislative Fund 

Testimony on HB 736 
House Highways 
February 19, 1991 

Mr. Chairman and Members of the Committee, 

02-lq~ 91 
lELe 

My name is Linda Lee and I'm here today representlng the Montana 
Audubon Legislative Fund. The Audubon Fund is composed of nine Chapters 
of the National Audubon Society and represents 2,500 members throughout 
the state. 

We support House Bill 736 because funding for recreati onal 
pathways is something every state should be considering if they al ready 
haven't. The availability of a safe lane or path on which to commute 
encourages people to bicycle more. It seems quite appropriate to us that 
money for such pathways come from the gasoline tax. 

The U.S. has become a car dependent country. Montanans need to do 
thei r share of reducing that dependence. Legi slation I ike H B 736 is one 
way we can begin. The cost of the program is minimal considering the 
benefits; from saving petroleum to enhanci ng our hea lth. 

I have had the opportunity to live in two communities with 
develope~ bike paths; Anchorage, Al aska and Seattle, Washington. There is 
no Question about the large amount of use these bikeways get when they 
are available. 

Audubon urges you to support this legislation with a "do-pass." 
Thank you. 



EXHIBIT. ...... 5 ....... __ 
DATE 92-/9- 91 
HB __ ){~lp'-1../J-.-_ 

Amendments to House Bill No. 867 
First Reading Copy 

Requested by Rep. Bob Gilbert 
For the Committee on Highways 

1. Title, line 4. 
strike: "GRANT THE" 
Insert: "EXTEND" 

2. Title, line 5. 
Following: "OVER" 

Prepared by Robert Person 
February 16, 1991 

Insert:. "REGULATED MOTOR CARRIERS WHILE TRAVELING ON" 

3. Title, lines 7 and 8. 
Following: "69-12-101" on line 7 
strike: remainder of line 7 through "69-12-421," on line 8 

4. Page 2, lines 6 and 7. 
strike: lines 6 and 7 in their entirety 
Renumber: subsequent SUbsections 

,~"'"' 

C;) 

5.
I

P
l

ag7 2, lin~ ~o. ~ 
Fo oW1ng: "pu:s::;l~e" ~ 
Insert: "public" 

6. Page 2. 
Following: line 24 
Insert: "( 9) '''Public highway" means a public street, road, 

highway, or way in this state." 

7. Page 3. 
Following: line 1 
Insert: "(11) "Regular route" includes all segments of roads or 

ways between termini, including public highways and any 
private roads or ways." 

8. Page 3, line 2 through page 8, line 20. 
strike: sections 2 through 7 in their entirety 

,Renumber: subsequent section 

9, Page 8, line 25. 
Following: "pu191ie'" 
Insert: "public" 
Following: "highways" 
Insert: "or connecting private roads or ways" 

1 HB086701.ARP 
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p
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p
e
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b
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p
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U.S. Depcrtr~nt 
Of Tronsponotion 
Federal Highway 
Administration 

Mr. Duane Tooley 

DRAFT 

ChIef, DrIver Servtces Bureau 
Department of justIce 
303 North Roberts 
Helena p Montana 59620 

Dear Mr. Tooley: 

EXHISI'T-::-.-.;<e ___ _ 

DATE ~-/9· 91 
HB .,5 7eri 

4QO Seventh 51.. S.W. 
Washington. D.C. 20590 

i' " ~_)"7 "'0"" .... _ Refer to: HCS-20 

Through: Mr. LouIs N. MacDonald 
Regronal AdmInistraTor 
Lakewood, Colorado 

Mr. Roger K. Scott 
Dlvlsron AdmInIstrator 
Helena, Montana 

Thank you for the fIne cooperatton extended by your staff to Ms. Robin SmIth, 
Ms. LuAnne Hansen and Mr. Dave MIller of the Federal HIghway AdmInIstration 
durrng the CommercIal Driver's License (COL) confTrmatron revrew meetIng In 
Helena, Montana, on June 15. 

Most aspects of your COL program meet the mlnrmum standards. However, we 
~ cannot confIrm your COL lssuence untIl we receive your ~ssUrances as to the 

satIsfactory resolution of the irmnedTate Issues discussed below and untIl we 
are notIfIed by the administrator of the CommercIal DrIver's Lrcense 
Infonmatron System (COLIS) that the I ink between Montana and the COLIS ts 
fully operat·lonal. 

Our observattons on the Montana COL program fal I into two categorIes: 
ImmedIate Issues that wIll delay your confIrmation letter Jf left unresolvedJ 
and long-term Issues that may affect our future review of state compl lance 
wrth sectTon 12009(a) of the CommercIal Motor VehIcle Safety Act of 1985. 

The Jmmediate Issues are: 

(1) Montana's deflnrtron of a commerctal motor vehicle (CMV) in 
SectIon 23.3.502 does not specrfy that any tratfer for a Class A 
representatIve vehIcle must be greater than 10,000 pounds. WhIle the 
procedures manual indIcates that Class A vehIcles must have e 10,000 
pound or greater traIler, the manual also states that some drIvers can 
be tested with a smaller tratl.r~ We recognIze the constraints states 
and drIvers face fn findIng adequate "representative" test vehicles. 
If you do fInd rt necessary to test custom harvesters and mobi(~ home 
transporters with smaller trellers, theIr I fcenses must be restrIcted. 
The COLIS DrIver HIstory Record provldes a restrIctIon code "0" whTch 
can be used to restrict thIs type of drIver from operatIng tractor 
traIlers. Also, If Montana keeps artIculated buses In class A, e 
sImIlar restrIctIon must also be used for those drIvers. 

(2) The deftnttton for 8 CMV contar~ed Tn SectIon 23.3.502 seems to 
fndlcate that only vahicles over 10,000 pounds need hazerdous 
materTals placards a~d would, thereforep be subject to the COL 
provIsions. The procedores manual correctly fndlcates that any stze 
vehIcle transportIng placarded amounts of hazardous materials Is 
subject to these provisIons. The Montana rules should be revrsed for 
consIstency. 

--... ........ .. --
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(3) 

EXHIBIT_.;;:a:Le ____ _ 

DATE -1-/9 -9/ 
HB .s7~ 

2 

The deflnrtlon for "tank endorsement" in SectIon 23.3.502 Is Incorrect 
In that· It does not Include tank vehleles· used to transport gaseous 
materIals. The werd "bulk" should also be ramoved frQ1t the 
defInItion. " 

19no-term tssue~ In the course of our COL confIrmatIon review, we have made 
no Judgment as to whether the state would be fn substantT!I eomprI~nce wrth 
all 21 requirements Included In SectIon 12009(8) of the Act'. Srnee the states 
do not need to be "Tn substantIal eomplJance" wIth these 21 requlrements'untII 
the end of our FIscal Year t992, our formal revfew and determInatfon wIll be 
medo at a later'tfme. Incfdental to cur CDL conffrmatTon revrew, however, the 
followrng compl lance Issues were noted Bnd 'are descrrbed below for your early 
InfonnatTon. 

(4) Montana's law'states that nonresident COL holders may operate tn 
Montana "subject to 'the age I Tmrts eppl I'cable to corrmerctal vehIcle 
operators In thTs state." Most nonresIdents operatIng CMVs In Montana 
wIll be {nvolved In interstate commerce and wIll have to be at least 
21 years old because they are subject to the 49 C.F.R. Part 391 
requirements. On 'the other hand, some States will' I Icanse commercIal 
vehIcle operators as young as age 16 or" 17 for "tntrastate" operatIons 
outsIde of their home states. The FHWA currently regards as a State 
matter any state's poUcy on honoring, for purposes of tntrastate 
commerce onfy, out of State CDls held by persons not qualIfied to 
operate In Interstate commerce. SInce 49 C.F.R. Sectton 391.2 does 
grant age exempttons to certarn ctasses of Interstate drIvers, such as 
custom harvesters; the State of Montana wIlt need to clarrfy or amend 
the above wording to approprTately reflect these requIrements. 

(5) Montana's lmpl led consent clause (Sectton 51-8-806) fs only appl Ted to 
a driver when a law enforcement offlcer has reasonable grounds to 
bel teve the driver'S blood alcohol concentratIon (SAC) was 0.04 
percent or more. The Federal rules requIre that drlvers be subject +0 
testrng when "they may have any measurable or detectable alcohol. 

-
(6) Montana has adopted legIslatton implemenTIng dIsquaJ rftcatfons fOi 

drIvers convIcted of 0.04 percent SAC offenses and refusIng chemrcal 
tests.· The State wrll also need to apply the dlsqu8( fflcatton 
provlsrons to drIvers convlcted of drIving under the Influence (OUI), 
leaving the scene of an 2ccident, or usIng e CMV rn the commtsslon of 
a felony. Montana's law,also needs to be amended to Include I Tfett~e, 
rather than 10-year, dlsqual (flestlons for drlvers eonvTcted of ~ 
cgmbtnatfon of twg dfsqual tfylng offenses contaIned tn Part 383.51(b). 
Most of these changes are reflected In the proposed State amendments 
scheduled for Introduc+ron In January 1991. . 

(7) The Montana legIslation Tmposes 24-hour out-of-servrce perIods for 
drlvers testIng at or over'.04 BAC. Under 'the Federal rules, h~ever, 
drIvers must be placed'out of servtca'for 24 hours for 8ny measurable 
or detectable amoant of alCOhol. Although MHP 391 may tncorporate 
this, we have not seen a copy of rt. Montana wrll need to brIng lts 
progr~ Jnto compl lance eTther through 8 legIslative or admTnIstratlve 
rule change. 



(8) 

(g) 

EXHIBIT_..;:z;<e~ __ 

DATE c2. 19 ~ q I 
HB .57,* 

3 

There seems to be a cantllet between the sectrons of law whrch require 
the COL dlsqual lflcations and Section 61-5-208. That sectron of law 
states that , rcenses cannot be revoked for more than 1 year except 
when the convfctrons ere. for vTolations of spectftc statutes. 

Section 23.3.521 states that "Emergency or admtnlstratIve personnel 
Mot ordTnarlly 8ssrgned to dutres rnvolvTng tr.e operation of 
commercIal motor vehleles m~ operate commerclal motor vehlcles 
wIthout an endorsemenT on en emergency basts •••• n We need 
clartfrcatron of thTs edmrnrstratrve rule becau~e tt se~! to cover 
drivers not granted waivers Tn the Cornm'Lcr~1 DrJverfs l!cen~§ 
Program: Waivers: Floal DispositIon publ Tshed In. the feqeral RegIster 
on September 26, T 988. . . 

With your wrItten assurances relatIng to Items (1) through (3) above, we look 
forward to berng able to rssue you e COL confIrmatTon letter tmmedtately upon 
receTpt of the requtred nOTrflcatlon from the COLIS Admlnrstrato~. 

If you have any questtons about thls lette~ or abOUT any other aspects of ou~ 
review, please contact Ms. LuAnne Hansen or Mr. Ronald Ftnn of my staff at 
(202) 366-4009. fn the meantime, thanks agarn to you and your staff for your 
enthuslasm~ commItment and comp~ehenstye effort to comply wIth the 
requIrements of the CDL program. 

Sincerely yours, 

~ 

cc: Barry Goleman, Manage~, AAMVAnet 'nc. 
Russel ·srmmons, COLIS Administrator 

R. P. LandIs 
AssocIate Admlnrstrator 

for Motor Ca~rlers 
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EXHI8IT~_~~ .......... _ 
DATE;Z~ Irql 
HB",-_..s~'Z ...... Rk'"""-__ J 

PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO HOUSE BILL 572 
I NTRODUCED COpy 

DUE TO DRAFTING ERRORS, AMEND THE BODY OF THE INTRODUCED VERSION 
OF HOUSE BILL 572 BY REPLACING AND ADDING THE FOLLOWING: 

Page 4, Line 14 
At the end of (5), strike the word SECTION, insert: 
TITLE. 

Page 8, Line 19 
Strike 10 YEARS, insert: 

LIFE 

Page 9, Line 10, strike 61-8-803 and insert: 
(SECTION 7) 

Page 9, 
insert: 

line 17 At the end of section 6, strike 61-8-804 and 
(SECTION 7) 

Page 9, Line 18, SECTION 7. AFTER THE TITLE, STRIKE ALL OTHER 
EXISTING LANGUAGE, AND INSERT: 

(1) Upon receiving a conviction of 61-5-208(6-), (SECTION 5), or 
(SECTION 6), the department shall suspend the commercial vehicle 
operator's endorsement: 
(a) Upon first conviction for 1 year, with no provision for a 
probationary license, except that if the offense occurred in a 
commercial motor vehicle transporting hazardous materials, the 
suspension for a first offense must be 3 years, 
(b) Upon a second or subsequent offense as determined from the 
records of the department, for life with no provision for a 
restricted license or endorsement unless allowed by Federal rules 
governing commercial driver's. 
(2) The department shall suspend an operator's commercial 
vehicle operator's endorsement for life if the operator has been 
convicted of a second offense in a separate incident of any 
offense described in 61-5-208(5), or Title 61, Chapter 8, Part 8, 
and are eligible for a commercial endorsement after 10 years has 
elapsed, and the driver has met the requirements for 
reinstatement by the department. 
(3) If an operator of a commercial motor vehicle commits or is 
convicted of a third offense under (1), the commercial 
endorsement shall be suspended for life, and shall be ineligible 
to apply for a reduction of the life suspension. 

I 
I 



EXHIBIT q .... 
DATE :e2 - J q., q LJ 

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES HB ....5 7 a2 1 
WITNESS STATEMENT 

BILL NO. !-IB~1~ 
91 

SUPPORT Y. OPPOSE AMEND ...... K->..-__ 
COMMENTS: No s t- pro 1/ :.sit51'!{ of +fu b ilP CXff'4 ro 

8IfUJd,'o,,~ 1A.JkN.. a- C&mnrerc/d reh.r.Ce CJbyafpr t.'r 

~:~t;~:.::l.): ~NtQ~t~ ~~:vehfc~; 
01k:tHhh'ott.1 We.. s~e£f- ~ CUI".tA'I,'~ ~ -h:,(&;05:: 

l PaUL s: (eM.! I? 

HR:1991 
CS15 



EXHIBIT_ It? 
DATE.. 0/- 19- 9/ 
Ha... 5f4e 7 

HOOSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

HIGHWAYS AND TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE 

ROLL CALL VOTE 

DATE e:2 -/9 . 91 BILL NO. 21.R 1 NOMBER ____ _ 

MOUON: 'D.-¥'1l1i!. rt..J./.&<..k. ~ .f'kt.b;d/rdr. 
J!h~ f!YU..t HB 8{P7 J)tt ~ (14 ~J. 

7hA:iau ~ q -~ 

NAME AYE NO 

REP. FLOYD "BOB" GERVAIS, VICE-CHAIRMAN V 
REP. ERNEST BERGSAGEL '-"""'" 
REP. ROBERT CLARK V 

REP. JANE DEBRUYCKER V 

REP. ALVIN ELLIS, JR. V' 
REP. GARY FELAND V 

REP. MIKE FOSTER V 

REP. PATRICK GALVIN V 
REP. DICK KNOX V 

REP. DON LARSON V 

REP. SCOTT MCCULLOCH V 

REP. JIM MADISON V 

REP. LINDA NELSON V 
REP. DON STEPPLER V 

REP. HOWARD TOOLE V 

REP. ROLPH TUNBY V 

REP. BARRY "SPOOK" STANG, CHAIRMAN V' 

TOTAL q 8 



EXHIBit .:1.J.-
DATE ~. l~s". 9/ 
HB 5'7Q 

HOOSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

HIGHWAYS AND TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE 

ROLL CALL VOTE 

DATE c:)- ~ I - 91 BILL N~~ER __________ _ 

MO'l'ION: -DQ 
NO. > z; to 
pa~C) CARR ',eeL 9 -R' 

NAME AYE NO 

REP. FLOYD "BOB" GERVAIS, VICE-CHAIRMAN V 
REP. ERNEST BERGSAGEL V 

REP. ROBERT CLARK V 
REP. JANE DEBRUYCKER V 

REP. ALVIN ELLIS, JR. V 
REP. GARY FELAND V 
REP. MIKE FOSTER V 

REP. PATRICK GALVIN V 
REP. DICK KNOX L/ 

REP. DON LARSON L,./ 

REP. SCOTT MCCULLOCH V 
REP. JIM MADISON V 
REP. LINDA NELSON V 
REP. DON STEPPLER V 
REP. HOWARD TOOLE l,../ 

REP. ROLPH TUNBY V 
REP. BARRY "SPOOK" STANG, CHAIRMAN t../ 

TOTAL g ~ 



HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

EXHIBIT. Lf1; 
DATE c2 -19 . 91 
HB_ s31 

HIGHWAYS AND TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE 

ROLL CALL VOTE 

DATE c:2- Iq-q/ BILL NO. j-/8S1 NUMBER-:--___ _ 

MOTION: 1<rp. dd/LAAt. ~ do 1l.6ec~ 
~ 01/l Ht3,37 (hd ~ 11Laru &. W&. 

~I (!~ /LJ-c2 

INAME I AYE I NO 

REP. FLOYD "BOB" GERVAIS, VICE-CHAIRMAN V 

REP. ERNEST BERGSAGEL 

REP. ROBERT CLARK V 

REP. JANE DEBRUYCKER V 
REP. ALVIN ELLIS, JR. V 

REP. GARY FELAND V 
REP. MIKE FOSTER V 

REP. PATRICK GALVIN V 

REP. DICK KNOX V 
REP. DON LARSON V 
REP. SCOTT MCCULLOCH V 
REP. JIM MADISON V-

REP. LINDA NELSON V 
REP. DON STEPPLER V 
REP. HOWARD TOOLE V 

REP. ROLPH TUNBY ~ 

REP. BARRY "SPOOK" STANG, CHAIRMAN V-

TOTAL J~ ~ 

I 



1... •• ;;.,:"i_ fa 
%2- 19 -9[ 
41,% .: 

DATE 
Ha 

..... -------0 ITI( 'E 0 F I'U n U C I NSTR veTI ON -... - .... --.-----.--... '-.. -..... --.( 

• STATF. CAPITOL 
,,,qrNA, MONTANA ~%10 

(.106) ,H'·J095 

June 16 t 1989 

TO: 

FROM: 

RE: 

Wayne BuM, J\'h"i"ic:tr~tor, Transportation Division. 
Public Service CO!III1Iic;siol1 

Gary Lee Hntt, I\dill9 Direct.or, 
Division of School rnod Services 

USOJ\ Donated rOI},j ir'ansportation Contract for the Division of 
School Feod Sen kpc;. Office of rubl;e Instruction 

Nanry "~P"R" 
Supellnlenlle nt 

The Division of School rnn" Sprvices \'til1 a\1ard a contrClct for hauling USDA 
donated foods to ~cho" 15 till mlqhrJut 11nn tana to 11. R. Robet-ts and Sons of 
Fairfield. t~ontana, prnviripd ttley obtain the proper Public Service Commission 
authority to do so. 

In our certification to th" Public Service COlfJnission He support the H. R. 
Roberts and Sons ilppltcatinn. We do so because the Roberts bid was considera­
bly lower than the \/atkin" ·Shp.p~rd bid ($2.08 vs. $2.63 p~r case for the first 
year with an overall estinl;\ted savings of over $150,000 in three years). Fed­
eral regulations mandate that the state agency implement the most cost effe~tive 
system for providing distribution services. . . 

We wish to emphasize that the only dissatisfaction wfth Hatkins-Shepard was the 
increased cost of tral1;porUng 'Jllr dOMted foods. Since the money for shipping 
comes from state m'3tching r.follCirs given to local sr:11001s, it 1s our responsi­
bility to acquire the n~c~~sary services for a fair and e~uitable price. The 
cOlrrnittee felt the Roberts bid met this criteria. 

----------------~--------~ 
Point of informatio~. One concern we have for having only one potential con­
tractor is being at thlt contractor's mercy. If we have no way to protect O\lr 
constituents, we will ~oon be forced to look to alternate methods of distribu­
tion - a fact we woulrl lik~ to avoid. 

Time is of the e'ssence. ~le need to have our hilUler under contract and ready 
to transport donated foods by Septemher I. 1989. The conrnission's considera­
tion of this fact will be appreciated. 

GUI/sd 
ec: Janet Miller 
bce: Bid Evaluation Confnittee 

Gregg Groepper 
Beda Lovitt 

Watkins and Sherard f,IlrY ing 
II. R. Rohert" ,. Sllnc; 



HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

EXHIBIT_:Z--..l.t~~_ 
DATE ;2 . I 9 . 91 
HB tl7.5 

HIGHWAYS AND TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE 

ROLL CALL VOTE 

DATE ~. Ig·ql BILL NO. d 75 ~ER ____ _ 

~oN~76~E~jt~defMx 
~cZd#d 9-f 

INAME I AYE I NO I 
REP. FLOYD "BOB" GERVAIS, VICE-CHAIRMAN v" 

REP. ERNEST BERGSAGEL V 

REP. ROBERT CLARK .\../' 

REP. JANE DEBRUYCKER V 

REP. ALVIN ELLIS, JR. V 
REP. GARY FELAND V 

REP. MIKE FOSTER V 
REP. PATRICK GALVIN V 
REP. DICK KNOX V 

REP. DON LARSON V 
REP. SCOTT MCCULLOCH V-

REP. JIM MADISON V' 

REP. ' LINDA NELSON V-

REP. DON STEPPLER V' 

REP. HOWARD TOOLE ' .. V 

REP. ROLPH TUNBY V-

REP. BARRY "SPOOK" STANG, CHAIRMAN 1../'" 

TOTAL C1 <l 



HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

EXHIBIT IS 
DATE n2 - L 9 . 9/ 
HB 475 

HIGHWAYS AND TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE 

ROLL CALL VOTE 

DATE 02- J 9 -9/ BILL NO. !/f3 ¥ 15 NUMBER ____ _ 

MOTION: rp.Pp. ~ JIh;-uJ JIB.. If 1.5.. .::i)o j21}5.5. 
asCl~ed. ~r!~J 1&-1 

INAME I AYE I NO I 
REP. FLOYD "BOB" GERVAIS, VICE-CHAIRMAN V 

REP. ERNEST BERGSAGEL V 
REP. ROBERT CLARK V 
REP. JANE DEBRUYCKER V 
REP. ALVIN ELLIS, JR. V 
REP. GARY FELAND V 

REP. MIKE FOSTER ~ 

REP. PATRICK GALVIN V 
REP. DICK KNOX V 

REP. DON LARSON V 
REP. SCOTT MCCULLOCH V-

REP. JIM MADISON V' 

REP. LINDA NELSON ~ 

REP. DON STEPPLER t.,.....-"" 

REP. HOWARD TOOLE 1../ 

REP. ROLPH TONBY V 

REP. BARRY "SPOOK" STANG, CHAIRMAN V 

TOTAL JD '1 



HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
VISITOR REGISTER 

~ '~' MMITTEE .7]. BILL NO. //./8>.551 
DATE c:2-/9-9/ SPONSOR(S) _J..f). _RAxYt = ; --~-+~-,-~~-+~~~~-------------

PLEA.SE PRLNT PLEASE PRINT PLEASE PRINT 

N Al\IE Al",1) ADDRESS REPRESENTING SUPPORT OPPOSE 

~ ~ 
~h ;iJ;OL~~}j ,/1_/ (;3;/illj1dl:it'£~ X 

/ 

~If~"'~~ PG.~P~Jl$ 1~T~,iI 
tJ~LT fJ~~;1 x: !~.$'JcJr ~;/ 4- e6"''i~' ~ ~ ~'c.Jl,. - .M "..s 

D ,c'k B dVrr. b-e~ c( .(-- 0" ; ~ II ~ J) 4 />1. ~-f-(!;r ~ IJJ :{ 
J 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED TESTIMONY WITH SECRETARY. WITNESS STATEMENT FORMS 
ARE AVAILABLE IF YOU CARE TO SUBMIT WRITTEN TESTIMONY. 



HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
VISITOR REGISTER 

~~ COMMITTEE 

J- -11-? / SPONSOR (S) _~~=':;"~lo--_________ _ 

BILL NO. #13 73& 
DATE 

PLEA.SE PRLl'lT PLEASE PRINT PLEASE PRINT 

NAlvIE Al'ID ADDRESS REPRESENTING SUPPORT OPPOSE 
...-I 

~ I/" ( 'Gt V'\. /11 C /I, 'If /f1£I- C ( 

~vn~ /{ru5C /r5S0~~ fff~ {~j / 
I 

,~rn.L ~-A-L ~w;-~(lL&~, ~ V-
I.....--' F/lt---t 4", M /-Ir&t- (I 

~. ~b_ 1~ Svskk-, 0+ Tr4l() f::451 A.-. '~.A~A 

MsJL~~ &~{ S: \~L~ c....---
G \j 0 CS 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED TESTIMONY WITH SECRETARY. WITNESS STATEMENT FORMS 
- ARE AVAILABLE IF YOU CARE TO SUBMIT WRITTEN TESTIMONY. 



HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
. VISITOR REGISTER 

/~ CO~E. BIlL NO. 

DATE c>4 - 17' - cr J SPONSOR(S) c;;c¥ildr-tA A 
lelA ~i 

I / 

PLEASE PRL~T PLEASE PRINT PLEASE PRINT 

NAlvIE Al~D ADDRESS REPRESENfING SUPPORT OPPOSE 

fue, LAJ,vGeJ In r fftntfL @~l2/Zt(:;~!t /iss ,J x:. 

/ 

.' 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED TESTIMONY WITH SECRETARY. WITNESS STATEMENT FORMS 
ARE AVAILABLE IF YOU CARE TO SUBMIT WRITTEN TESTIMONY. 
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HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
VISITOR REGISTER 

BILL NO. /l;fL.57o .. 

DATE ~ - / 9- C;; SPONSOR (S) -~==::::::;;..-:-----,r---;~::......==-=--------
PLEASE PRINT PLEA PLEASE PRINT 

NAlvIE Al"ffi ADDRESS REPRESENTING SUPPORT OPPOSE 

al~~"21 Y-I>'A/.. 

/JdJLi;u ,~4/ ~ -~ Jd.4/AI/ r . ./A1./~ X 

\)A~R'~Lr R~Lf;s~~ DR\ l) ~ ( fi.p~ U VIA. ell! -/- "X 

£/5 ~ow/J r:' ~ /f; 1)/1 A 7' aJ)~tt o/~ ~, 'VH/~; } 

f.bb- /7;nk I1A. r# 4<if.~ 
\ 

K 
If' ) -( v , 

.. 
PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED TESTIMONY WITH SECRETARY. WITNESS STATEMENT FORMS 
ARE AVAILABLE IF YOU CARE TO SUBMIT WRITTEN TESTIMONY. 

-
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HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
VISITOR REGISTER 

~ ;OMMITTEE. BILL NO. /:/J3c51/ 
DATE ~-I 9 - 9£ SPONSOR(S) 9· aM'(..-

PLEASE PRL1\IT PLEA~ RINT PLEASE PRINT 

NAlvIE Al~1) ADDRESS REPRESENTING SUPPORT OPPOSE 

\)AAA eLL R €- cf.(,. -f-Ro M D~,\.I~ (~RO {J "lJV\ t' A. + ( 

afer -f0~k })-~~ el-P _'(1;5 ~ / 
~ ~ 

I 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED TESTIMONY WITH SECRETARY. WITNESS STATEMENT FORMS 
ARE AVAILABLE IF YOU CARE TO SUBMIT WRITTEN TESTIMONY. 
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HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

VISITOR REGISTER 

· )J~ 
DATE dJ -/ 9 -91 SPONSOR (S) -"'::::::==Jz=:!---I-~:..:::s=:::::::=::=:..------

.. BILL NO. ,;jt),5'1C::Z 
I 

• 

.. 

.. 

PLE .. t-\SE PRINT PLEASE PRINT 
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